
 
 
 

Imperial Beach Democratic Club General Meeting 
December 3, 2020 

Via Zoom 
 

The meeting began at 6:07 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance and the reading of the agenda for 
those who can’t see it on Zoom. Rick moved that the agenda be approved, and Ernie seconded. 
Without objection the agenda was approved. We moved to approve the minutes. The minutes 
were moved to for approval by Rick and seconded by Scott. The minutes were approved.  
 

• Ramon gave our monthly Covid-19 update. He showed us that the state of California is 
almost entirely in the purple tier which is the highest the state has on the tier system.  

 
• Chris Ward spoke thanking us for our work done during the election. He expressed his 

desire to work with us on issues in the community. 
 

• Ed Spriggs welcomed Chris to working in the community.  
 

• Matthew Leyba-Gonzalez thanked everyone for their help getting him elected to the city 
council seat representing district 4. 

 
• Paloma Aguirre announced December 19, 2020 Imperial Beach will be co-hosting a food 

drive with Murphy’s Produce with a Purpose and Ironworkers 229. Time and place to be 
announced.  

 
• Michelle Krugg made an announcement that anyone who wanted to run for the A-Dems 

was open until December 14, 2020. ADem.canam.org 
 

• Jose Rodriguez with National City Council announced the swearing in ceremony. He also 
announced the Toys for Tots drive in National City.  

 
• We heard from Lucero Sanchez who did a presentation on the state of our water. Q & A 

afterwards. 
 

• Prize giveaways. Ed Spriggs won the first prize, Liba Dela Mora won the second prize, 
and Michelle Krugg won the final prize. The first five people who have renewed their 
membership won Imperial Beach Democratic Club tote bags.  

 
• Anna Webb was nominated with no other nominations as President. She is President by 

acclamation. Rick Bates was nominated for Vice President with no others. Rick got by 
acclamation. Anna nominated Paula Hall for Treasurer with no other nominations. Paula 
Hall is Treasurer. Felicia House was nominated for Membership VP and with no others 
Felicia is Membership VP. Sandy was nominated for Communications VP with no other 
Sandy is Communications. Josie is Outreach, she accepted. No nominations for secretary 



so the position is vacant. Ramon was nominated for member at large and so was Frances 
JoHann. Ramon declined due to scheduling difficulties. Frances was unable to except the 
member at large position so we will carry this nomination to the next meeting. Paula 
nominated Antonio but he declined. Rick nominated Yvonne and she was elected by 
acclamation. We will hold off on the IB Go-Team coordinator position. 

 
• Discussion to move the IBDC monthly general meeting to the second Thursday of the 

month. After much discussion we are going keep the meetings on the first Thursday of 
the month.  

 
Announcements 
 
Anna reiterated the toy drive in National city, and Paloma’s mention of a food drive.  
Michelle reiterated the A-Dems and a meeting scheduled for CDP is holding a special meeting 
January, and if anyone could volunteer for phone banking for Georgia. Call Michelle offline.  
Paula let us know Sweetwater School District extended distance learning.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm as moved by Anna and seconded by Rick. 


